
 
 
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE (February 3, 2023) – Effective immediately, 
Pittsburgh Regional Transit will be unable to serve most of Millvale 
Borough after PennDOT reduced the weight limit of the Grant Avenue 
Bridge. 
  
The change effectively prohibits PRT from serving the community; Lincoln 
Avenue, the only viable detour, is currently closed. 
  
Rather than using Grant Avenue, PRT will instead detour the 2-Mt. Royal 
bus route via Evergreen Road. Overall, seven inbound and eight outbound 
bus stops will be discontinued, while three inbound and three outbound bus 
stops will be established. 
 
The full detour notice can be found by visiting the detours section at 
www.rideprt.org. 
 
Riders with questions are encouraged to contact PRT Customer Service by 
calling 412-442-2000, on Twitter @pghtransitcare or chatting with a 
representative at www.rideprt.org. 
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